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Meeting Minutes
October 21, 2024- 5:00 p.m.

Council Members and City Employees present:
Mayor Jimmy Andrews                                        	Bryan Long, Electric Director	
Mayor Pro Tem Jeffery Smith			Victor Cuyler, Police Chief
Council Member Ben Salter			    	Kandice Hartley, City Clerk
Council Member Deborah Brown		     
Council Member Mayme Dennis	      	        	
Council Member Danny Brown 		       	
Sharon Eveland, City Manager		          
	      	 						
Mayor Andrews called the October 21, 2024, meeting of the Sandersville City Council to order at 5:00 p.m. 

Council Member Ben Salter, gave the invocation and Chief Cuyler led the pledge to the American Flag.
 
Approval of Minutes: 
Council Member Deborah Brown made a motion to approve the October 7, 2024 Minutes. Council Member Ben Salter seconded and the motion was unanimously approved. (Attachment A)

City Manager Eveland discussed with the council employee premium portions of insurance. Manager Eveland explained that there are a lot of employees on single coverage and this year the cost of that premium is increasing for the single coverage and if the city portion would cover 88% the premium there would not be an increase for employees. The council had discussion about moving to 90%, Manager Eveland explained that the budget could sustain moving the insurance premium coverage from 85% to 90%.

City Manager Eveland discussed the Linton Park expansion project with the county explaining that the project is coming in way over budget even with removing the amphitheater. The council discussed more project details. The Council decided to have Manger Eveland report back to the county that the city is willing to match up to a cap of 1.4 million towards the Linton Park project.  

Insurance Premium
Mayor Pro Tem Smith made a motion to increase the city contribution from 85% to 90% of the employee portion of insurance. Council Member Danny Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

FY 2025 Budget
Council Member Slater made a motion to set the FY 2025 City of Sandersville budget hearing for December 9th at 5 p.m. and budget adoption for December 16th at 5 p.m. at the Council Chambers. Council Member Deborah Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

Public Comment:
Earnestine Johnson of the Tybee Community expressed concern of speeders in the area, requesting speed humps to be put in her area. The council explained the process for speed humps asking her to go to city hall to complete a request form for a traffic study to be done in the area. Johnson also explained the odor is still bad in the area from a hole that has filled up with water that was left open from the recent construction done in the area.

Council Member Dennis explained that there is a ditch at 240 N. Hospital Rd. that has a tree in it that is causing the ditch to fill with water. 

Citizen Vivian Jones expressed concern about the city putting money into Linton Park and not the existing parks throughout the city. Council Member Dennis stated that older kids are taking over the parks and that cameras need to be put up in the area. 

Adjournment:
Council Member Smith made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Council Member Deborah Brown seconded and the motion passed unanimously adjourned.
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